
Let your Light Shine in 2020 
 

The year 2020 has much in store for the United Methodist Women 
members of the North Georgia Conference.  I believe through prayer 
with faith, hope and love in action it will be a great year. The scripture 
for the 2020 theme is Matthew 8:16. I also like John 8:12 …” I am the 
light of the world. Whoever follows me will never walk in darkness but 
will have the light of life.” Both of these scripture gives us the inspira-
tion for allowing our lives to light the way for others. 
 

This edition of The Reflector, as with all of our newsletter, has lots of 
great information for 2020. Ways in which you can demonstrate your 
love in action.  I hope you will read the entire newsletter, pray and 
determine where you need to put love into action. Some of the arti-
cles for your action: 

 

 Tabs Campaign- Climate Justices 
 People on the Margin – Climate Justices 
 Interrupting School to Prison Pipeline – Save-the-Date 
 UMW National Scholarship – Share with someone 
 Theressa Hoover Awards -Share with someone 
 Legacy Fund – March 23, 2020 
 2020 Annual Conference UMCOR Kit – Climate Justices 

 

Legacy Giving Update- The Legacy Fund is currently at $31,068.959 and growing. The 
endowment is performing well, already bringing in over $4.9 million in interest. As a perma-
nently invested endowment, The Legacy Fund will forever be a source of income for United 
Methodist Women. We will continue to fundraise, promote, and grow the fund to reach and 
surpass our $60 million goal by securing major gifts, 1869 Society Planned Gifts, monthly Legacy 
Builder pledges and gifts to Every Member Campaign. Mission giving must always come first 
because it supports all of the current mission and advocacy work United Methodist Women are 
doing as an organization.  The Legacy Fund Endowment is money for the future. Proceeds from 
the invested funds will endow future core expenses so that even more can be directed to sup-
port and grow vital mission work throughout our country and world. 
 

United Methodist Women is here for the long-haul, turning our faith, hope and love into action 
on behalf of women, children and youth today – and building a foundation for the next 150 
years. Let me know, if you need additional information or have questions on the Legacy Fund. 
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         Tryphenia Speed 
NGUMW Conference President 

UMCOR Kit – As you know, relief supply kits help provide care for the most vulnerable during times of crisis.  The North Geor-
gia Conference United Methodist Women’s initiative focus for 2020 is Climate Justices and in keeping with the focus, the 2020 
UMCOR kit for Annual Conference is the cleaning kit.  We are asking members and supporters to bring supplies to prepare 
cleaning kits.   Do Not bring assembled kits in buckets because of the limitations to handle at Annual Confer-
ence.  Some of the most needed items are: 4-8 oz pump spray air freshener, solid Glade style air freshener are also acceptable, 
6-14 pump spray insect repellant, and pump spray bottles with protective covers. A list of all items for the kits can be found at:  
https://www.umcmission.org/umcor/serve/relief-supply-network/cleaning-kit 
 
Let’s take action to help the Creation, to help women, children and youth.   See you soon at United Methodist 

Women Event! 
Blessings, 

Tryphenia 



Greetings!   
Our theme for this year is Let 
Your Light Shine with the cor-
responding bible verse from Mat-
thew 5:16 (NIV), “Let your light 
shine before others, that may 
see your good deeds and glori-
fy your Father in heaven.”   
 

There are many references to 
light throughout the Old and 
New Testaments.  Light helps 
dispel darkness, reveals injustice, and brings hope. Where 
have we seen God’s light shine in and around us? How can 
we shine a light on issues in our world that cause anxiety on 
a daily basis? How can we expose evil and bring abundant 
life to neighborhoods and those on the margins? Where are 
we seeing God’s presence in the midst of darkness? What 
spiritual disciplines nourish/bring light to our souls? Please 
keep these questions in mind this year as you go about the 
work of United Methodist Women.  

 

As I write this this article, we are in the final week of prepa-
rations for the Limitless Event at Cascade UMC on February 
29 and Faith, Fun & Everyone at Winder 1st on March 7, and 
looking forward to the Southeastern Jurisdiction meeting in 
April in Mobile, AL.  Hopefully you will be joining us for at 
least one of these events.  

 

Please also plan to join us in Athens, Ga on June 19 (a Friday 
this year)  for the Annual United Methodist Women’s break-
fast.   Registration will be available in April, but please put 
this on your calendar now and plan to join us. 

Stephanie Dressler ,  Vice President 

North Georgia Conference United Methodist Women 
stephdressler@bellsouth.net 

770-337-8461 
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Stephanie Dressler, Vice President 
North Georgia Conference UMW 

 Let each of you look not only to his own 
interests, but also to the interests of others. 

-Philippians 2:4 

By the grace of God, we are being trans-
formed through Christ, we are called to 
obey the Lord and follow His example by 

walking in humility and love toward each other for the sake of 
unity.  As you know, United Methodist Women has made a 
commitment to make a sacrificial gift to further the support of 
4 National Missions Institutions. Our goal is to work together to 
carry out Christ’s mission for the glory and praise of God. We 
ask that you join us in donating ($16.00/member) to help the 
following Institutions, as they continue to do great work by 
serving people in the community. 

Clark Atlanta University has made great strides in address-
ing complex social problems and improving the quality of life 
for children and families in the community. https://
www.cau.edu/ 

Paine College mission is to not only focus on academic excel-
lence and ethical values, but also helps to develop spiritually-
center young adults for positions of leadership and service. The 
College is committed to being of service to those in the sur-
rounding community. https://www.paine.edu/web/mycampus/
home 

Murphy-Harpst is a non-profit organization committed to 
providing a nurturing and safe environment, treatments and 
programs for abused and neglected children and youth in the 
community, putting each on a path leading to productive lives.              
http://murphyharpst.org/  

New Bethlehem Community Center  provides  services  
and programs to improve the quality of life for those in the 
c o m m u n i t y  f a c i n g  c h a l l e n g i n g  s i t u a t i o n s .                                                                                     
https://www.facebook.com/New-Bethlehem-Community-
Center-Inc-510419395636160/  

Our 2020 Mission Studies:       
Spiritual Growth Study: Finding Peace in Anxious World    
Spiritual Growth Youth Study: Managing Anxiety 
Spiritual Growth Children’s Study: Managing Our Emotions 
Issue Study: Push Out - The Criminalization of Black Girls 
in Schools 
Special Publication: Women United for Change: 150 Years 
in Mission 

SAVE THE DATES | MISSION U:    
 July 11 -12, 2020 Reinhardt University 

 July 26,  2020 Korean 
Atlanta UMC 

 

Janice Walker, 
 Education and Interpretation Coordinator 

North Georgia Conference UMW  

mailto:stephdressler@bellsouth.net
https://www.cau.edu/
https://www.cau.edu/
https://www.paine.edu/web/mycampus/home
https://www.paine.edu/web/mycampus/home
http://murphyharpst.org/
https://www.facebook.com/New-Bethlehem-Community-Center-Inc-510419395636160/
https://www.facebook.com/New-Bethlehem-Community-Center-Inc-510419395636160/


 
Save the Date 

Let’s continue our United Methodist Women legacy of  
mission and service 

on Day of Giving, March 23, 2020! 
 www.unitedmethodistwomen.org/150 

From the beginning, United Methodist Women members have led the way in countless endeavors. Our membership is com-
prised of women from all backgrounds and experiences, compelled by their Christian faith to serve and lead in places near 
and far and in ways never imagined. 

This includes tutoring children and youth in after-school programs, volunteering at community food pantries, teaching Bible 
Study in churches, visiting the infirmed in hospitals, advocating against legislation and policies that marginalize women and 
children, and supporting the 100 National Mission Institutions in the United States and the 107 international organizations in 
110 countries that provide a pathway to healthy, productive and empowered living. The reach and presence of United 
Methodist Women is felt far and wide, efforts having a deep and lasting impact on the lives of women, children and youth 
each and every day.  

This is what distinguishes United Methodist Women from other organizations, and attests to its longevity and relevance, to-
day and especially in the years to come. 
 

WAYS TO GIVE 
• Online unitedmethodistwomen.org/150 
 

• Phone 800-278-7771 
Answered 8 am - 6 pm EST, Monday - Friday 
 

• Text 41444 and enter “Legacy150” in the message 
 

• Check  Make check payable to: 
United Methodist Women 
Attn: Development, Legacy Fund 
475 Riverside Drive, 15th Floor 
New York, NY 10115 

 Write “Day of Giving” in the memo 
 
• Become a Legacy Builder - $18.69 per month  https://www.unitedmethodistwomen.org/donate/legacybuilder 

 
Please send your donation directly to national and not through your District Treasurer. 

L. Susan Stroup 
North Georgia Conference United Methodist Women Treasurer 

treasurerngcumw@gmail.com 
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L. Susan Stroup, Treasurer 
North Georgia Conference UMW 

http://umw.convio.net/site/R?i=0oepFns9illSJ5_Jy2QbdA


 

Hello Dear Friends, 
 

As we are moving into the season of Lent, I hope and pray that all is well with you and all of 
the women in your district and your local churches.  This is the special time of the year when 
we reflect on Jesus and his life, sacrificial death and resurrection.  It is a time to spend more 
time with God and to reconnect with Jesus Christ.  Consequently, this will allow us to grow 
closer to Him every day.  We need to be intentional about finding time to be with God every 
day with our devotions, reading the Bible, studying, and praying.  I pray that this will be a 
meaningful time for you as you seek God in a very special way. 
 

I am looking forward to seeing you and your friends as we gather for our upcoming events in United Methodist Wom-
en.  These events include our Faith, Fun, and Everyone Event on March 7 at Winder UMC, Annual Conference at the 
Classic Center in Athens on June 18-20, and our North Georgia United Methodist Women’s Breakfast at Annual Con-
ference on June 19.  In July, we will have our Mission u on July 10-11 at Reinhardt University and a special one-day Mis-
sion u event on July 25 at the Korean Church of Atlanta in Duluth. 
 

Please continue to pray for our church, for United Methodist Women, and for women, children, and youth all around 
the world.  Lord, hear our prayers. 
 

Please remember to keep our North Georgia Conference United Methodist Women’s theme in your hearts, your 
minds, and your prayers: 
 

“LET YOUR LIGHT SHINE BEFORE OTHERS THAT THEY MAY SEE YOUR GOOD DEEDS AND GLORIFY 
YOUR FATHER IN HEAVEN.” 

Matthew 5:16 
 

May God bless you in all that you do as you let your light shine! 
Blessings to you. 

 

Carolyn Lee Wilson, Spiritual Growth Coordinator 

North Georgia Conference United Methodist Women 
E-mail:  CLW770@bellsouth.net 

Greetings From Your 
    Spiritual Growth Coordinator! 
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Carolyn Lee Wilson 
Spiritual Growth Coordinator 

Become School to Prison Pipeline Disruptors 
Do Your Part to Help Children Succeed!  

Join the North Georgia Conference United Methodist Women and Project Transformation North Georgia 

May 2, 2020 from 9AM - noon at Cascade United Methodist Church, 3144 Cascade Rd SW, Atlanta, GA 30311 
 

Learn what SEL (Social and Emotional Learning) can do to: 

• keep kids engaged and learning 
• reduce disciplinary infractions in schools, and  
• lessen kids’ chances of getting caught up in the “school to prison pipeline”  

 

SEL curricula, together with engagement and advocacy by parents, teachers, and concerned citizens, can improve 
school climate and student success.  

 

 

School should lead to meaningful,  
productive lives! 



 

Greetings to you all, 
Praying you are well and enjoying 
this brand New Year of 2020. Busy 
start to the year with a lot going on 
in the North Georgia Conference 
United Methodist Women.  
 

By the time you read this newsletter, 
we will be in March and Census for 
2019 deadline of March 30, 2020 will 
be fast approaching.   It is my hope 

that most of our local units have already completed the 
Census and are counted. If you have not, please put that on 
your to do list and don't let your Unit be left out.   I look 
forward to see those numbers growing for our Mission Out-
reach.  If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to 
reach out to me and I would love to help you with any con-
cerns or questions you might have.  
 

In the meantime, we had our Limitless event planned 
especially for our ladies age 14-40 at Cascade UMC on Feb-
ruary 29th.  Praying that we will be able to report a record 
attendance for that day.  Lots of planning and hard work 
has been devoted to this event’s planning and implementa-
tion.  Thanks to Deloris Carhee for her willingness to serve 
as coordinator for this event.  
 

Faith Fun for Everyone will be held on March 7th at 
Winder United Methodist Church and I look forward to see-
ing many of you there to learn, fellowship and play togeth-
er.  It is going to be a great event. There will also be great 
food as always. 
 

Blessings to each of you and for all you do in 
our North Georgia UMW to fulfill our Purpose. 

 Nadine Lacy, Membership  Nurture Outreach Coordinator 
North Georgia Conference United Methodist Women 

nlacy@bellsouth.net 770-428-3585 home 770-366-5866 cell 
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Nadine Lacy, Coordinator 
Membership, Nurture Outreach  

ONLINE REGISTRATION: Website:   
http://www.umwsej.org/registration   

 
LOCATION OF SEJ EVENT:  Renaissance Riverview 
Plaza Hotel - 64 South Water Street, Mobile, Ala-
bama.  Phone direct to the hotel:251-438-4000 or the 
800 number: 1-800-922-3298   (A block of rooms has 
been reserved until March 15, 2020. ) 
 

COST OF ROOMS:  $129 plus tax per room Friday through 
Saturday night.  When making reservations to receive 
this special rate you must mention Southeastern Juris-
diction United Methodist Women. 
 

REGISTRATION:  Early Bird Registration cost is: $185 
per person - deadline for early bird registration is Decem-
ber 1, 2019.   
After Dec. 1, 2019 will be: $210.   After March 2 there is a 
late fee of $25 for a total of $235.  Registration closes 
March 15, 2020.   
Registration refund: 50% up to March 15, 2020.  NO RE-
FUNDS after March 15, 2019 

http://www.umwsej.org


 

Greetings Sisters in Christ,  
The North Georgia Conference Committee on Nominations has begun the process of reviewing qual-
ified leaders for conference level positions to begin January 1, 2021.  Positions to be filled will include 
President, Secretary, Spiritual Growth, Communications, Chair of Nominations, and 3 members of 
Committee on Nominations.  We need your help in identifying these potential leaders.  Please feel 
free to submit your name or recommend someone you know. Persons should have a passion in mis-
sions for women, children and youth.  Nominations and recommendations need to be submitted to 
the committee prior to March 31, 2020.  You may contact me or any member of the Nominating 
Committee with your recommendation or for additional information.  

Thank you for continuing to put your Love in Action and being the hands and feet of Jesus.  As I re-
flect on our theme for this year, continue to let your light shine and walk in the light. 
 

Praying God’s many blessings upon each of you! 

Vanessa B. Warner 
Chairperson, Committee on Nominations 

jwarner@charter.net  / (770) 254-6889 
 

Thank you Ben Hill and Newnan Chapel for inviting me to be a part of your programs! 
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Ben Hill Prayer and Self-Denial with 
Installation of Officers 

Happy  99th Birthday! 
Ms. Dorothy Shockley 

 March 1, 2020  
 (Vanessa Warner pictured 

with Ms. Shockley) 

Newnan Chapel Annual Women Day 

mailto:jwarner@charter.net
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Dear Sisters, 
Beginning this year, our Social Action focus is Just Energy for All.  Although we have not and 
should not forget the remaining campaigns for this quadrennial (school to prison pipeline, living 
wage for all and maternal mortality), I will direct most of my attention to learning as much as I can 
on matters concerning creation care and climate justice.  The Just Energy focus involves many points: 
sustainability, conservation, energy consumption, environmental hazards, climate change and other 
problems that affect and upset the balance of God’s greatest creation…the earth and all things in it.   

I have come to understand that all of the campaign issues which we’ve focused have roads leading 
to creation care.  We have wounded the earth and must now do all we can to repair, replenish and 
restore it for our children, grandchildren and future generations. 

All creation is the Lord’s, and we are responsible for the ways in which we use and abuse it.  Water, air, soil, minerals, ener-
gy resources, plants, animal life, and space are to be valued and conserved because they are God’s creation and not solely 
because they are useful to human beings.  God has granted us stewardship of creation.  We should meet these stewardship 
duties through acts of loving care and respect. (Social Principles, ¶ 160) 

 
For the Beauty of the Earth, 
for the glory of the skies, 
for the love which from our birth 
over and around us lies. 
 
Christ, our Lord, to you we raise 
This, our hymn of grateful praise. 

 

*Holy God, you are known among your people by many names.  Yet all of us share this precious, sacred and fragile 
planet.  Unite us in this work of protecting this place we call home.  Amen. 

Let’s do this work together.  The UMW website has a wealth of information to aid your efforts.  
https://www.unitedmethodistwomen.org/action 

 
Peace and love, 

Jessica Godfrey , Social Action Coordinator 

North Georgia Conference United Methodist Women 
starksj@bellsouth.net 

 

*Prayer taken from “For the Beauty of the Earth, A Lenten Devotion by Leah D. Schade 

Jessica Godfrey 
Social Action Coordinator 

2020 is our year as UMW to delve into learning and actions relating to creation care and climate and  
environmental justice. 

 

This event is featured in the NG Conference Weekly Update.  I'm sure you will come away empowered and 
yearning to learn and do more to protect the earth and all God's people in it!   

Will you join me as we pray... learn ... act ... together! 
 

Creation Care: Decatur First UMC to Host Environmental Justice Series - March 5 - April 9 
 

What is a fenceline community?  Who lives there?  What are their special concerns? 
 

Decatur First UMC will host a 6-part series from March to April featuring leading environmental justice  
advocates in the state.  The focus will be on issues faced by "fenceline communities," those that border  

electric plants, chemical plants, and other industries. Energy, food access, racism, advocacy, and faith will  
be covered in this series.  

The series will start Thursday, March 5, and run every Thursday through April 9 at 7:00 pm.  
 

mailto:starksj@bellsouth.net
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North Georgia United Methodist Women start new program to raise awareness 
on Climate Change 

 
41 Jesus sat down opposite the place where the offerings were put and watched the crowd putting their money into the  

temple treasury. Many rich people threw in large amounts. 42 But a poor widow came and put in two very small copper 
coins, worth only a few cents.  43 Calling his disciples to him, Jesus said, “Truly I tell you, this poor widow has put more into the 
treasury than all the others. 44 They all gave out of their wealth; but she, out of her poverty, put in everything—all she had 

to live on.”   (Mark 12:41-44) 
 

Often, when faced with great challenges, we ask ourselves what can I do? We feel too small to make a contribution that 
feels significant. As Christians, we have hope instilled in us by our faith which is so wonderfully expressed in Mark 12:41-44. We 
know everyone must do their part regardless of size. It all counts! 
 

As United Methodist Women, we have been working on Climate Justice for the past quadrennium, but recently the news of 
global warming has become all to frequent. We all want to do something more and there are plenty actions we can take. 
That is why this new program Tabs for Creation is a small but meaningful step in raising awareness in UMW Units and 
Circles.  The program also provides a way to involve the whole church and engage children in your church. 
 

So what is Tabs for Creation?  
It is a new program for UMW to collect aluminum tabs to be recycled. Aluminum tabs use the 
most aluminum by weight in cans. Plus, they are small and easy to ship. They don’t involve the 
burden of collecting cans which can be messy and dirty. Benefits of participating in the program 
include: educating our local UMW unit and churches on recycling and other issues, reduce the 
energy needed to make new aluminum, reduce carbon footprint of mining new aluminum, and 
help make people aware that recycling is still important despite recent news. In fact, using recy-
cled aluminum reduces 80% of the energy used to create new packaging. That’s a huge impact. 
Bonus, aluminum tabs are valuable. By collecting tabs we can raise funds for the UMW Climate Change efforts! 

 

So what does it involve? 
UMW members start collecting aluminum tabs. Have members bring them to unit or circle meet-
ings. Ask the church if you can set-up a collection container. Children love the hide and seek aspect 
of finding tabs to collect. So maybe place a container on the Sunday School floor or have them col-
lect each Sunday in Sunday School. Make this a church wide activity. Bring your tabs to a district or 
conference event or mail them to Beth Bond, Creation Care c/o Decatur First United Methodist 
Church, 300 E Ponce de Leon Ave, Decatur, GA 30030. 
 

I don’t drink soda! 
Aluminum tabs are on many more things besides Coke and Beer cans. Aluminum tabs are on soup 
and other food cans, pet food cans, and tennis ball cans (any tennis players out there?). Anything 
that has a pull tab is probably made out of aluminum. Collect them all. 

 

We already collect tabs 
Some of you may already be doing this for another non-profit. That’s great! We are encouraging you to make your efforts 
bigger. Split the donations by giving half to the non-profit and half to UMW. You’ll probably end up donating more to the 
non-profit because of increased awareness. 
 

I am in a small church 
Then take it to your community! Have friends, family members, neighbors and community members drop them off. This 
gives you a front facing opportunity to interact with your local community. You might even try to get an article in your lo-
cal newspaper. Plus, for locations that don’t have recycling this gives people a way to do their part. 
 

The North Georgia Conference United Methodist Women are excited about this new project that gives you a daily activity 
to make your contribution to caring for God’s creation. Look for more actions that you can take to help do our part to-
wards creation care.  
 

The United Methodist Women’s website is a good place to start https://www.unitedmethodistwomen.org/climate-justice. 
 

Many small people, making many small changes, in many small places, can change the world.  
– African Proverb from Climate Justice, edited by Pat Watkins. 

 
Submitted by:   

 Beth Bond, UMW Southeastern Just Green Jurisdictional Guide  
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Mark Your Calendars! 
2020 Mission u 

July 10-11 at Reinhardt University and a special one-day Mission u 
event on July 25 at the Korean Church of  Atlanta in Duluth 

 

(Additional information forthcoming) 



News From Around the Conference…... 
Page 11 The Reflector 

Christmas Around the World  
 

For their December Unit Meeting, the Cumming First United Methodist Women cele-
brated Women in Mission Around the World.  Each circle was asked to choose a  

country in which United Methodist Women are represented.  They shared the work of 
United Methodist Women, told about how that country celebrates Christmas, and 

brought a dessert or sample of food native to that country for all to share.  
 

 Four circles participated.  Mary/Martha told about the Philippine’s, Naomi Ruth 
shared Brazil, Nightingale’s shared GA in Russia, and the Myrtie Poole Circle shared 

about South Korea.  Some members came in authentic dress.   
 

We all enjoyed tasting new flavors, learning about United Methodist Women, and 
celebrating the Birth of Christ. 

 
Submitted by: 

Diane West Pictured left-right: 
Johanne Daigh, Millie Orr, Bobbye Wright 
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On December 3rd the Smyrna First UMW Annual Christmas Luncheon,  
President  Evelynn Herring was presented with a Special Recognition “Diamond” Pin. She was 
so surprised and very appreciative of this honor, but the Smyrna First UMW was the one that was 
honored to have had her serve for 14 years as the leader and President of their unit. Evelynn has 
served tirelessly on making the Smyrna First UMW a viable part of the church, Atlanta/Marietta 
district and North Georgia conference.    Evelynn attended all Conference Annual Meetings from 

2001-2017 and was honored with the “The Doris Paul Award” in 2017.  Evelynn attended all District 
Annual meetings from 2001-2019. When there was a UMW meeting or 

special event you could be sure Evelynn was going to be there: Leadership 
Training, Mission U Study, Lenten Day Apart, 20-30-40 Something and 

North Georgia UMC Annual Conference. Evelynn passed the gavel over to 
Adrienne  

Myers this year as she stepped down from the presidency, but she certainly 
will continue to serve.  At Smyrna First she is Delivery and Coordinator 
of Drivers for The Meals on Wheels program which she has served since 
1994. She will continue to Chair the Mary Martha Circle as she has done 
for the last 24 years. In addition, Evelynn still serves on the District Board 
as Historian making this her 16th year of service. Under Evelynn’s leadership Smyrna First received 

many awards at the District and Conference level including Goals for Excellence for Mission 
Study, 5-Star Plus, Candle Burning and Gold Certificate for Mission Today every year.   

And in 2019 Smyrna First was the only unit in the Atlanta/Marietta District to receive The Gold 
Certificate for Mission Today Unit award.  Evelynn’s comment was: “I think that was a  

pretty nice award and honor to go out on!”  Yes, Evelynn you are stepping down as President, 
but we will continue to seek advice and guidance for the UMW program at Smyrna First which 
you have led and left in good standing.  We were blessed to have had you at 

Smyrna First for all these years. Thank you for your service to this great organization that has  
helped many women, children and youth in our community, our country and in the world.  

 

 

New Bethlehem Community Center Fundraiser  
“The Souper Bowl” 

 

Monique Williams ( news anchor for WJBF, Augusta) was the guest 
speaker for the evening.  She is very active in the community  and 

with New Bethlehem Community Center.   There was great food and 
dancing.   

 

The Augusta  United Methodist Women were well repre-
sented at the event by three District officers, four Shiloh UMW ladies, 

and the Missional Specialist, Beth Sanders. 
 

The Center has traditionally given an award to a United Methodist 
Woman officer and a local United Methodist Church.  

This year, the new District Treasurer, Ashley Garner, was given 
the award.  The Augusta District is very blessed to have Ashley 

on the Executive Team!  
 

The Church award went to Shiloh United Methodist 
Church for being an active unit in our district. There were  

several ladies from Shiloh there to receive the award.  
      

Submitted by:   Jennifer Cheely 
 

President Evelynn Herring 
presented Special 

 Recognition “Diamond” Pin 

Evelynn Herring passes gavel 
to Adrienne Myers, incoming 

president 

Ashley Garner and Rev. 
Shirley Suarez are pictured with 

the awards.  

Representatives from the Augusta 
District, Shiloh UMW ladies and 

Beth Sanders 
Monique Williams, 

guest speaker 



 

 
About 100 attend joint LaGrange-Griffin Mission Study 

 
For the second straight year, the LaGrange and Griffin Districts of 
United Methodist Women joined together for a District Mission Study, this 
year at Fayetteville First in the LaGrange District.  Last year we gathered at 
Griffin First UMC in the Griffin District. 
 

About 100 women attended this year’s event on Feb. 8, which began with breakfast at 8:15 and concluded at 1:45.  At noon 
we stopped to enjoy a delicious meal of soup and cornbread provided by the LaGrange District.  Breakfast treats were pro-
vided by the Griffin District. 
 

The joint studies have proved to be a wonderful time of fellowship, as women have gotten to know one another from differ-
ent churches and across across district lines.  What’s more, we have had the exciting opportunity of 
growing and learning together as we participated in one of two studies. 
 
 

 “Practicing Resurrection:  The Gospel of Mark and 
Radical Discipleship” was led by Mary Anne Brannon.  
This study explores what it means to be a radical disciple today, 

just as Jesus’ followers were during his time on earth.   Then, as now, 
followers of Christ are called to stand against such evils as injustice, 
poverty, inequality, division and conflict.  A particular focus of this 
study is the women in Mark’s gospel who played an important role 

in Jesus’ mission and ministry. 
 

 
 

“Women United for Change:  150 Years in Mis-
sion” was led by Cindy Campbell.  This study recalls the 150-
year history of United Methodist Women and discusses the early 
mission organizations which eventually became the organization 
we know today as United Methodist Women.  The women who 

early on entered into foreign or home mission work did so because 
they felt the call of God on their lives and often had to stand 

against the cultural norms of their times, both outside and inside 
the church.  

 

 

While not knowing it two years ago when we held the first joint 
study, the cooperative effort between the LaGrange and 
Griffin United Methodist Women districts might have 

been a nudge by God to prepare us for things to come.  It seems 
that the two districts will be merging at the North Georgia Conference level, and that means it will affect how we are orga-

nized as United Methodist Women, since we have a UMW organization in every district.  
 

Submitted by Alice Smith, President Griffin District United Methodist Women 
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Participants in the study on Mark pay  
close attention. 

Cindy Campbell, a deaconness, 
holds up a recommended book. 

Attendees participate in the study on the 
history of United Methodist Women. 

Teacher Mary Anne Brannon 
interacts  with the women 

attending her study. 

Interested in touring the Disaster Response Warehouse or deliver kits……  

Meet  Dr. Stephen Redmond, Disaster Response Warehouse Manager 
gro.cmugn@esuoheraw 

 

Dr. Stephen Redmond manages the North Georgia Conference Disaster Response Warehouse in 
East Point.   Dr. Redmond is a gradute of Candler School of Theology at Emory and a graduate 

of Perkins School of Theology of Southern Methodist University studying missiology, and has stud-
ied at Gammon Theological Seminary.  He is a lifelong United Methodist and has served the 

church since 2005 in the roles of youth minister, Wesley Foundation Director, UMCOR staff, and 
within the local United Methodist church.  He is currently seeking ordination as a deacon in the 

Rome-Carrollton District.  

https://www.ngumc.org/staffdetail/2843536
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2020North Georgia Conference  
United Methodist Women Officers 

President:  Trypheia  Speed 
Vice President:  Stephanie Dressler 

Secretary:  Diane West 
Treasurer:  L. Susan Stroup 

Social Action Coordinator:  Jessica Godfrey 
Spiritual Growth Coordinator:  Carolyn Wilson 
Secretary Program Resources:  Lesma Gunn 
Communications Coordinator:  Linda Brown 

Committee on Nominations Chair:  Vanessa Warner 
Parliamentarian:  Sue Raymond 

Historian:  Eloise Sykes 
Linitless Coordinator:  Deloris Carhee 

Korean Coordinator:  Haejin Ban 
Registrar:  Anita Pygatt 

Membership Nurture Outreach:  Nadine Lacy 
Members of Committee Nominations: 

Vanessa Warner, Chair 
Hafmoon Cho  Cassie Ruger  Bernadette Hartfield 
Celestine Jones  Paulina Dominique  Sue Owenbey 

Nominees to National Board of Directors:  Deloris Carhee, Haejin Ban  (Alternate:  Cindi Hicks) 
Nominees to National Program Advisory Group:  Ariel Murphy, Bobby Solomon, Kathy Cook  

(Alternate:  Celestine Jones) 

2020  
North Georgia Conference 

United Methodist Women Logo 
(Logo based on the National United Methodist Women 2020 Program Calendar) 

The Reflector 
Newsletter Articles Deadline Dates 

Winter Edition:  February 25 

Spring Edition:  May 25 

Summer Edition:  August 25 

Fall Edition:  November 25 
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Limitless 2020 Event 
The North Georgia Conference United Methodist Women was truly 

blessed with teen girls and young women who attended the Limitless 
Event at Cascade United Methodist Church on Saturday, February 29, 
2020. The purpose of the event was to hear from this age group with 

limitless ideas to increase participation in our organization.  The theme 
was “United Methodist Women Love (heart) Young Women.” Our goal 

is to educate, encourage and empow-
er young women to live out the  

PURPOSE of our organization and 
church. 

 

We heard from 3 young women (Channon Love, Angela Cho and 
Lauren Breck) who shared stories of how the United Methodist 

Women encouraged them at an earlier age or later in life by at-
tending events or from a person(s).  Our hearts were strangely 

warmed as we joined together in 
a mission project to make tutus for little 

girls at the Children’s Hospital.  The young 
women were engaged and had fun partic-
ipating in games to learn about women of 
all ages who made a difference in many 

lives and by living out the PURPOSE of the 
United Methodist Women. 

The young women did 
an excellent job brain-
storming and giving us 
ideas/suggestions from 

several scenarios to 
attract young women 
to join us as a multi-

generational 
organization.  

We were 
overjoyed with their 

enthusiasm and 
participation.  We 

plan to review infor-
mation received from 
this event and imple-
ment these ideas in 

our planning.  

 We ended the event with a young women pairing up 
with a more seasoned woman (sister friends) 

to stay in touch after this event. 
 

We thank God for the young women and making this event a blessing for all in attend-
ance!  A special thanks to the planning Committee for their hard work, love and prayers. 

Thanks to the NGCUMW Executive Committee for their support and attendance.  We 
deeply appreciate the radical hospitality  received from the members at Cascade UMC.   

 

To God be the Glory!!! 
For more information please contact Deloris F. Carhee,  

Conference Limitless Coordinator (deloriscarhee@bellsouth.net) 
(**Photos courtesy of Sarah Stillabower—additional photos will be posted to NGC UMW website**) 
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North Georgia Conference 

United Methodist Women  

Calendar 2020—2021 

Event 2020 Location 2021 Location 

Program/CON 

Executive 

January 11 Central UMC (ACPK) January 8-9 TBD 

Treasurers, E&I,  

And  Historians 

February 15 Columbia Drive UMC 

(ADOX) 

February 13 TBD 

Limitless Event February 29 Cascade UMC 

(ACPK) 

February 27 TBD 

Faith, Fun, Everyone 

  

March 7 Winder 1st UMC (Athens 

Elberton) 

N/A N/A 

Program/CON 

Executive 

April 4 Embry Hills UMC 

(AMRY) 

April 10 TBD 

Spiritual Growth 

Event/Social Action 

N/A   April 30-May 1 TBD 

SEJ Meeting SEJ April 17-

19 

Mobile, AL N/A N/A 

NGC Annual Conference June 18-20 Classic Center 

Athens 

TBD Classic Center 

Athens 

UMW Breakfast June 19 Classic Center 

Athens 

TBD Classic Center 

Athens 

Mission u 

  

July 10-11 
 

July  25  
(1 day event) 

Reinhardt College 

Waleska, Georgia 
 

Korean Church of Atlanta 

TBD TBD 

CON/Program 

Executive 

July 18 New Bethlehem Center 

Augusta, GA 

July 17 TBD 

Annual Meeting 

  

October 3 Embry Hills UMC 

(AMRY) 

October 2 TBD 

Program Committee October 8 Teleconference October 7 TBD 

Leadership Development/ 

Executive Meeting 

November 7 Carrollton 1st 

UMC (ROCA) 

November 6 TBD 

District Presidents’ Annual 

Reports  

August 1 

  

  August 1 

  

  

District Officers & Dates  November 1   November 1   

Ubuntu Day of Service to be determined by each District 



1700 Century Circle, NE 
Atlanta, GA  30345 
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